ANC 6A ABL Committee Meeting 
DRAFT, UNOFFICIAL

2/15/2005

Page 4

REPORT OF THE 
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE LICENSING COMMITTEE (ABLC)
OF ANC 6A
March 15, 2005
Sherwood Recreation Center

7 p.m.
COMMITTEE ATTENDANCE



Mary Beatty

Committee Member, Chairman




Tish Olshefski

Committee Member, Secretary




Michael Herman
Committee Member



Lyndon Bonaparte
Committee Member




Malcolm Ross

Committee Member




Tim Carney

Committee Member

Absent:  Michelle Klass; Patti Neil; Jessica Ward
COMMISSIONER ATTENDANCE




Cody Rice

ANC 6A03



Nick Alberti

ANC 6A04



Joe Fengler

ANC 6A02
COMMUNITY ATTENDANCE

Clifton Humphries; Raphael Marshall; Laurie Collins (speaker); Ken Jarboe (ANC6B)
CALL TO ORDER
Meeting called to order at 7:04 pm.  
I.  INTRODUCTIONS

Ms. Beatty asked new members to introduce themselves.  New Members Present:  Malcolm Ross, Tim Carney.  Each described their reason for choosing to volunteer for the ABL committee.  Ms. Beatty thanked them for their service.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 

MOTION:  Mary Beatty moved to accept the minutes of the February 15, 2005 meeting.  No objections.  Passed.
APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA

MOTION:  Mary Beatty moved to accept the agenda absent objection from committee members.  Passed. 

II.  OLD BUSINESS 

a.  Update—Majestic by Gwen Voluntary Agreement (Evans) (1300 block of H Street, NE)
The ANC did agree to and sign the voluntary agreement with Majestic.  Majestic received a stipulated license and opened for business on Friday, March 11.
b.  Update—ANC Vote re:  S&T Voluntary Agreement/Protest

Prior to action on the motion from the ABL Committee, the ANC learned that the ABC had amended the voluntary agreement with S&T, thus gutting the provision that prohibited single beverage sales.  For this reason, the motion this committee approved in February which recommended that the ANC drop its protest did not get a second.  (ABL Committee chair Mary Beatty spoke against the motion.)  The motion failed.  The ABL Committee will discuss next steps under new business.
c.  Update—H Street Protests/Voluntary Agreements-Legal Costs
The attorney has been told that the ANC is no longer pursuing these protests on an individual basis and has been told not to pursue them on our behalf.  
III.  NEW BUSINESS

a.  Legal Expenditure for S&T VA-ABC Fact Finding Hearing
Commissioner Nick Alberti reported on the action taken by the ABC to amend the S&T Voluntary Agreement.  
Specifically:  the ABC did the following:  

Original wording from Voluntary Agreement between ANC 61 and S&T Supermarket and deli, signed in December 2004

1.A.
The applicant shall not divide a manufacturer’s retail pack of more than one container of malt liquor to sell an individual container.

1.B
The Applicant shall not sell, give, offer, expose for sale or deliver an individual container of malt liquor, i.e., a container not included as part of a manufacturer’s retail package of more than one container.

As amended by the ABC Board on February 9, 2005:

1A.
Malt liquor shall be sold by the Applicant only in a manufacturer’s retail package.

It is unclear what the Board’s reason was for amending the voluntary agreement.  In follow up with the ABC Board, the ANC has been told that there will be a fact finding hearing in May.
MOTION:  Tish Olshefski moved that we request that the ANC allocate funds for legal representation on the matter of the ABC Board amendment to the S&T Voluntary Agreement.  Seconded by Tim Carney.  Passed (unanimous).
b.  H Street Martini Lounge Application
Mr. Clifton Humphries reported on the specifics of the Martini Lounge he is opening at 1236 H Street, NE.  Projected opening is the first or second week of June.  The Martini Lounge will serve a menu of martini’s and other alcoholic drinks as well as non-alcoholic drinks.  Food is available but is prepared off-premises for the first six months until the kitchen is in place.  The premises is two floors with lounge downstairs and up and a dance floor upstairs with DJ, live jazz, Karaoke, etc. on various evenings.  Hours are:  Sunday 12 noon to 11:00 pm; Monday-Thursday 4 pm to 2 am; Friday 4 pm to 3 am; Saturday 12 noon to 3 am.  
Mr. Humphries has applied for a plaquard which is expected at the end of this week.  The ABL Committee will ask the ANC to enter into a voluntary agreement with Mr. Humphries.  

MOTION:  Ms. Beatty moved that the ABL pursue the standard voluntary agreement with the Martini Lounge and recommend that the ANC enter into the agreement also.  Seconded by Michael Hermann.  Passed.  

c.  H Street Moratorium on Sale of Singles
i. Lyndon Bonaparte reported on the research he completed on the topic of moratorium’s.  He looked at the moratorium process in Washington and in other cities.  There are currently two successful moratorium efforts – Adams Morgan which is a moratorium on the number of CT, CR, CN licenses in a given area; and Mount Pleasant which is a moratorium on single beverage sales in a given area.  There are two ways this can happen:  through a request to the ABC Board or through the legislative process with the City Council.  Each has their pros and cons.  In either instance we will need community support, the support of all businesses involved, the support of other business in the area and research on the negative effects of single beverage sales on our community. 
ii. Laurie Collins next addressed the group on the successful effort she led in the Mt. Pleasant area to achieve a moratorium on single beverage sales.  The specific area involved is 3 blocks long and at the time included 22 Class B stores and 2 Class A stores.  Ten of these were single sale establishments.

The group she worked with included community groups, businesses, police, fire department, churches, schools, etc.  She would recommend legal counsel for this process and also recommends pursuing this through the ABC Board.

They successfully achieved a moratorium for one year with extensions for an additional year, two years and then most recently four years.  The effect on the neighborhood has been noticeable.  There are no bottles, trash or drunks on the street.  Police calls and emergency assistance/fire engine calls are down significantly.  And in the end no one went out of business.

MOTION:  Mary Beatty moved that the ABL recommend that the ANC initiate a moratorium on the sale of single s on the H Street Corridor and obtain legal counsel to pursue these efforts.  Seconded by Tim Carney.  Passed.

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:  Meeting adjourned at 8:57 pm.
Respectfully submitted by Tish Olshefski, Secretary


